
CHURCH OFFICE 
 

Office Hours: Mon - Fri 

9:00 am – 5:00 pm 
www.facebook.com/

beatitudesofourlordlamiradaca/ 

 
Bulletin Editor  

Apollonia Macaspac  

ALL MASSES HELD  

INSIDE CHURCH 
 

Saturday Vigil: 4:00 pm  
 

Sunday: 8 am, 10 am & 12 pm  
 

Mon, Wed & Fri at 8:30 am  

Tuesday & Thursday 6:30 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Confessions: Tue & Thu 

5 pm to 6 pm  

MASS SCHEDULE PASTORAL STAFF 

Pastor 
Edward R. Dover 

 
Deacons 

Gene Gleason 
deacongene@bolchurch.net 

Mike Hidalgo 
deaconmikehidalgo@gmail.com 

Paul Machuca 
pmachuca16@att.net      

Bruce Clark 
bruceclark33@gmail.com   

Address: 13013 Santa Gertrudes Ave. La Mirada, CA 90638  |   

Website: www.bolchurch.net  

OCTOBER 24, 2021 



PARISH MINISTRIES, ORGANIZATIONS, CONTACT PERSON AND PHONE NUMBERS 

WELCOME 

OUR STAFF 
SERVANTS OF MUSIC MINISTRY 
Michelle Voss ………………… (949) 510.3809 
Steve Morrison 
Anthony Kocal 
Paul DaSilva 
 

SCHOOL PRINCIPAL 
Andre Villegas ................ .. (562) 943.3218 
 

SERVANTS OF FAITH FORMATION 
Sandra Rehder…………………. (562) 943.5678 
Austin Vargas 
 

SERVANTS OF ADMINISTRATION 
Laura Garcia ………..…………...(562) 943.1521 
Apollonia Tovar 
Steve Morrison 
 

 

MINISTRIES 
 

ALTAR SERVER 
Carl & Eva Sandstrom .....  (562) 902.8376 
 

BIBLE STUDY 
Mary Jo, Harbaugh  ........  (562) 943.9981 
 

BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA…... (714) 546.4990 
 

CUB SCOUT PACK 9 803 
Kevin Hall  ......................  (714) 206.6321 
Chris Hernandez ……………. (562) 650.7055 
E-Mail: pack803lamirada@gmail.com 
 

TROOP 919 BOYS SCOUTS 
Cathy Moreno  ...............  (562) 355.6658 
 

CATHOLIC MEN’S FELLOWSHIP 
Meets 1st & 3rd Thursday  in Marron Hall at 
7:00PM.  Contact: CMF.lamirada@gmail.com 
 

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP  
Meets 2nd Thursday in Marron Hall at 6:30PM 
 

CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA) 
Mike Hidalgo  .................  (562) 355.2758 
 

SUNDAY HOSPITALITY  
Rectory Office  ................  (562) 943.1521 
 

COUPLES FOR CHRIST 
Nodi & Terry Dixon ……….. (714) 875.4775 
 

 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTER 
Brian & Bonnie Cruelle …. (562)696.2977      
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
Deacon Mike Hidalgo ……. (562)355.2758 
 

FILIPINO ASSOCIATION OF BEATITUDES  
PARISH 
Beth Basilio ………………… ( 562-842-6910 ) 
 

GOOD SAM PANTRY 
Cathy Ferrin ..Cathy4GoodSam@gmail.com 
 

LECTORS 
Randy & Kate Abad ………… (714) 403.7068 
 

LEGION OF MARY  
Jasmine Conception …………(714) 930-6695 
Meets on Friday in Marron Hall at 6:30 PM 
 

MUSIC MINISTRY 
Michelle Voss ………………… (949) 510.3809 
 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 

bol@ca.rr.com 
 

SAFEGUARD THE CHILDREN 

Call Rectory …………………….. (562) 943.1521 
 

USHERS 

Joe Gibbons ………………… (562) 943.4990 

 

 

 
 

Register Online Giving 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Making Financial Donations and  

Decisions Your consistent financial 

support allows us to fulfill the Mission 

of Jesus that has been entrusted to us 

here at the Church of the Beatitudes 

of Our Lord.   
 

All donations are credited to your 

weekly envelope number or  

designated funds of your choice.  
 

God Bless you and thank you for your 

continued support of our parish. 
 

For more information  

feel free to e-mail us at 

bol@ca.rr.com or call us  

at (562)943-1521.  

Parish Financial Reporting 
 

Projected Budget Monthly Income                $ 78,151.83 
Projected Budget Monthly Expenses             $ 76,854.17 
Projected Monthly Surplus                             $   1,297.66 
 

Month of September 2021 
Actual Monthly Income                                   $ 81,435.11 
Actual Monthly Expenses                                $ 69,618.12 
Balance                                                              $ 11,816.99 
 

Fiscal Year to Date 
Actual Income                                                   $ 222,380.11 
Actual Expense                                                  $ 216,340.74 
Balance                                                                         $    6,039.37 
 
Fr. Ed and the Finance Council are happy to meet with you to  
answer any questions you may have regarding the Parish  
finances.  Please call the office 562-943-1521 to set up an appointment 

or email us at bol@ca.rr.com                                                          



 
Dear friends in Christ, 
 

It seems like autumn might finally be upon us, dare I hope? I am 

always grateful for this time of year. It is filled with opportunities 

for us to gather as family and friends. Routines are now back in 

place after summer distractions and a certain rhythm brings  

comfort to my spirit. I hope it is so for you as well. 
 

Our children and their families are slowly making their way 

through the Sacrament of First Reconciliation, please continue to pray for them in 

this great and wonderful moment of their spiritual journey. 
 

A word of thanks to Laura, our business manager, our Finance Council and Apple, 

our Bulletin Editor for their efforts to produce a clear and concise monthly Finan-

cial update. I hope that with each September’s full accounting of the previous  

Fiscal Year End Report and the Projected Upcoming Year, coupled with a full  

mid-fiscal year report printed in February and adding the month to month reports 

each 3rd Sunday of the month in the bulletin that we are fulfilling our responsibility 

for full transparency. Pray for all of this good work, the members of your Finance 

Council do all of this work out of love and care for our parish, pray for them! 
 

Related to our finances, my apologies to those who received, in error, the letter  

regarding “no record of giving”. It seems that a few mistakes were made (I only  

received news of errors from 5 out of the 1067 parishioners who had no record of 

giving). I apologize for those errors and I hope we have corrected the problems. If 

you did receive the letter in error and have not yet contacted us, please call so we 

can get to the bottom of it and be as accurate as possible in our record keeping. It 

is important to me and to the parish. Those who financially make possible the min-

istries we offer and hope to offer in the future, deserve to be thanked! You are a 

blessing. 
 

This weekend and next, you are invited to bring copies of photos of your deceased 

family and friends for the children of our school to incorporate into our ‘dia de los 

muertos’ altar. If you would like the photo returned, please clearly make your 

name and phone number on the back to we can make sure it gets back to you. And 

remember our Requiem Mass for all our Deceased will be celebrated on Saturday, 

November 6th at 4:00 pm. Please invite family and friends for the evening. 

 
 

As always, I wish you peace. – Fr. Ed 
 

Monday, November 1 

HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION - ALL SAINTS DAY 

Mass 6:30 am, Mass 8:30 am & Mass 6:30 pm    
 

Tuesday, November 2 

ALL SOULS DAY 

Mass 8:30 am & Mass 6:30 pm  

Mass 10:00 am – Queen of Heaven Cemetery     

 



 

Annual White Mass 
 

For All Those Serving in the Health Care Profession 
Sunday, October 24, 2021 at 3:30 PM at the  

Cathedral of Our Lady of the Angels 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are pleased that Archbishop José H. Gomez will be our 

celebrant and are especially honored that the homilist will be,  

Bishop Marc Trudeau, Auxiliary Bishop of Los Angeles.  

If attending in person, please plan to arrive by 3:00 pm. 
 

The Mass will also be live streamed  
at www.olacathedral.org/live. 

 



PRAYER & WORSHIP 

MASS INTENTIONS   PLEASE PRAY FOR 

Sunday, October  24,  2021 

8:00 AM -  David Hernandez † 

Rafael Tovar, Thanksgiving  

10:00 AM - Napoleon Bacorro Sr. † 

Virginia Estavillo Bell † 

Perrie Garcia II, Happy Birthday  

12:00 PM-  Leon Perez † 

Monday,  October 25, 2021  

8:30 AM -  Family Morales, Special Intention  

Tuesday,  October  26, 2021      

6:30 PM - Patty Vogler † 

Wednesday,  October  27, 2021 
8:30 AM -   Virginia  Dumapit † 

Thursday,  October  28, 2021    

6:30 PM -  Hope Montecino  † 

Friday,  October 29, 2021   

8:30 AM - Patty Vogler † 

Saturday - October  30, 2021       

4:00 PM - Olivia O. Lagumbay †    

John & Sonia Barley  
Suzette Hodnett 

Perrie Garcia 

Anthony Imperato 

Marilyn J. Mullins  

John Novikoff 

Peggy Paoli 

Ana Picon  
Baby Ramirez  
Rosalina Rosepe 

  Josefina M. Quintans  

Nicole Sanchez  

Jonathan Sayre   

Vita Sestito   

Margarita Tovar 

Linda  Yniguez  

Tito Uranga  

Virginia Uy  

Maria Lorraine Corbillla 

 

If you would like to add or delete a name on the list,  

Please call the Rectory  562-943-1521              

All names will be deleted at the end of every month.   

 

ALL SAINTS DAY  
 

is holy day of  obligation will be  
celebrated on:  Monday, November 1st 

Mass at 6:30 am 8:30 am and 6:30 pm 
 
 

On November 1st  we honor all 

the saints, both known and  

unknown, whom we believe are 

in heaven.  The first references 

to the feast of All Saints come 

from the  fourth century. 

 
 

 

All Souls Day 
 

Tuesday, November 2nd,  
Mass at  8:30 am & 6:30 pm  

 

10:00 am – Queen of  Heaven Cemetery   

 

 
 

 

 

On November 2nd  we remember 

the deceased who await their  

entrance to Eternal glory.  Praying 

for the souls in  purgatory is a long  

tradition in the church.  We pray 

for our  deceased brothers and  

sisters who yearn to see the face 

of God. 

 

Beatitudes of Our Lord 

Parish Requiem Mass 2021 
 

On Saturday, November 6th at 4:00pm 

all parishioners are invited to join us for  

a special Mass of Remembrance for our  

Deceased Family, Friends and Fellow  

Parishioners. 
 

Between now and Oct. 24th,  
please bring  pictures of your family and 

friends who have died. (If you wish to 
have the picture returned,  

WRITE YOUR NAME AND PHONE  
NUMBER ON THE BACK).  



                                          Baptism Preparation - Infant to Adult 
 

Parents desiring the Gift of Baptism for 
 their children are asked to call to schedule a  
meeting with a Deacon of the parish.  

 

 

Baptisms are celebrated with the  
parish family during our Saturday or  

Sunday Masses.  Call Rectory for  
Appointment (562) 943-1521 

RCIA Rite of Christian Initiation  

of Adults the Way to Become Catholic  
 

 Are you interested, or do you know someone who is interested in 

the Catholic Church? 

It is our greatest joy, as well as our mission as a Catholic communi-

ty, to continually welcome new members.  

 The RCIA is a process of formation, study and prayer for those 

interested in learning about and experiencing the Catholic faith 

tradition.  

 The process is designed for individuals who are not  baptized, 

those baptized in other Christian traditions, and baptized Catholics 

who never received the sacrament of Eucharist and/or Confirma-

tion.  

 It is a faith journey that encourages individuals to broaden and 

deepen their prayer life, to know God through the scriptures, to 

come to know themselves more fully and to actively participate in 

parish and community activities. 

 You are welcome at any time, many individuals begin the process 

late summer/early fall and are able to celebrate full sacramental 

initiation at the Easter Vigil  (Holy Saturday Night) the following 

spring. 

 Parish members are invited to become directly involved by spon-

soring a candidate. We also encourage and invite all who may be 

interested, to come and see what living life as a committed Catholic 

Christian can mean to you.     

 CONTACT:  Deacon Mike Hidalgo  (562)355-2758     

 

Anointing of the Sick  
 

To arrange for the anointing of the sick in person, 
please call the  parish office at (562) 943-1521 

 
 
 

 

 

Those who have experienced the loss of a loved one 

are well-served by the compassionate and loving  

service of our Bereavement Ministry. 
 

These parishioners assist the Parish Office Staff, 

Priests and Deacons in being present for and  guiding 

grieving families through the planning of the Vigil 

(Rosary), Mass, Interment  (Burial) and beyond.    

To volunteer, call the Rectory (562) 943-1521 

MARRIAGE 
 

Our parish is happy to support and  

celebrate with couples who desire to enter 

into the Sacrament of Marriage.   
 

Please contact us at least six months prior to your 

desired Wedding Date to begin your  

preparation.   all the Rectory at:  562-9431521   

Women’s Fellowship  
 
 

Meets 2nd Thursday of the month  
At 7:00pm in Marron Hall  

For more information, please contact Kate Abad  
(714) 403-7068 or kateabad@msn.com  

BEATITUDES’ MEN’S FELLOWSHIP  
 

 

Meets 1st & 3rd Thursday of the moth   
At 7 pm in Marron Hall  

For more information contact 
Gene Gleason  (562) 943-5566 

IN-PERSON BIBLE STUDY RETURNS 
 

Have you lost sight of Christ in your Christmas? 
Recapture the holiness of the Advent Season! 

Join us to prepare yourself for the birth of 
 the child Jesus at Christmas. 

 
 
     
 
 
   

Beginners Are Welcome 

 
Evening Study - Tuesdays 11/9 – 12/14 

7:00–8:30 PM 
(Meeting in the Ministry Center) 

 
Morning Study – Wednesdays 11/10 – 12/15 

9:30 – 11:00 AM 
(Meeting in Marron Hall) 

 
Cost of Study Book  $ 8.00 

 
Sign Up on Oct. 30 and 31 after all Masses 

Or Call Deacon Bruce Clark 562-322-7171 or 
Mary Jo Harbaugh 562-943-9981 

A 6-Week Bible Study 
In the Book of 

The Prophet Isaiah 
 “Build A Highway for God”  

The Legion of Mary  
The Blessed Mother is looking for men and women willing to 
work with her doing Evangelization, teaching CCD, Pilgrim 
Virgin visitation and visiting the sick to name a few. Are you 
qualified?...yes! All you need is a desire to grow in your faith 

with willingness to sacrifice 2% of your time every week. 
Please come and visit us in the Marron Hall  
We meet every Tuesday 6:30 - 8:00 PM.   

 

For more In formation  call  Jasmine Conception 714-930-6695    



OCTOBER 24, 2021 

DID YOU KNOW?  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have a spooky and safe Halloween 
With Halloween right around the cor-
ner, here are a few tips to keep your 
holiday safe and fun!  
Before they go trick-or-treating, talk 
with your children about safety and set 
the ground rules. Young children 
should always trick or treat with an 
adult. Join up with friends or family and 
stick to neighborhoods you know, with 
houses that are lit and ready for trick or 
treaters. Stay on sidewalks when possi-
ble, and if children have a hard time 
walking between houses, make a game 
of it — take big steps, or march from 
house to house.  For more information, 
please visit https://
www.catholiccharitiesaz.org/item/140
-tips-for-a-treat-filled-halloween. 

 

What Day Will You Pray? 

Every day in October  

our Parish Families  
 

 

Will be Praying for our Parish Families! 

Visit us at: bolchurch.net to Sign Up  
 

 

Pray the Rosary for Your  

Fellow Parishioners! 
 

 

And they will be Praying for You! 
 

You belong to a Holy Family!    

The Catholic Family at  Beatitudes of Our Lord! 

Good Sam Pantry Holiday Plans 

 
The Good Sam team wants to thank everyone for their generous sup-

port throughout the years and especially during these past months.  In-

stead of an Angel Tree toy collection, we again will collect gift cards to 

Walmart.  These can be dropped off at the church office or placed in 

the collection baskets at Mass.  We will put these in decorated envelopes 

for the children of our families.  We will continue to collect and distrib-

ute food for Thanksgiving and Christmas meals along with our regular 

distributions.  Below is a list of holiday items that we will need. 
 
 

 

For Thanksgiving & Christmas Good Sam Pantry needs: 
 

Canned Food :  yams, fruit, vegetables, gravy,  
evaporated milk, pumpkin, cranberry, chicken broth  
 

Boxed/Packaged Food :  gravy mix, macaroni & cheese, 
stuffing/dressing, cornbread mix, cake/brownie mix, Jell-O, marshmal-
lows, mashed potatoes, brown sugar “Angel Tree” Walmart gift cards 
(drop off at office/collection basket).  
 

Please RETURN items to church/office  by Sunday, Nov. 14th or Dec. 
12th. 
 
Please remember NO glass containers (we’ve had problems with  
breakage) and NO REFRIGERATED items. Thank you.   
      

Our holiday distribution dates are as follows:   

Thanksgiving—Nov. 18th and Christmas—Dec. 16th. 

All donations need to be made by the SUNDAY BEFORE these dates.  
  

If you have questions, please contact us at  

Cathy4GoodSam@gmail.com.    

Thank you again for your generous support. 

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY APPEAL  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Today October 24, we celebrate World Mission Sunday. 
Pope Francis invites the  entire Church to support the 
mission dioceses in Africa, Asia, the Pacific Islands, and 
parts of Latin America and Europe, where priests, reli-
gious and lay leaders serve the world’s most vulnerable 
communities. Please keep the Pope’s missions in your 
prayers, and be generous in next week’s collection for the 
Society for the Propagation of the Faith.  Please issue do-
nations to The Society for the Propagation of Faith.  
online donations at: www.MissionLA.org  God Bless!    

 
 

Exposition, Adoration of the  

Blessed Sacrament 
 

Come spend an hour with  Jesus  
 

Every Wednesday  
 

7:00 PM – 8:00PM   
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place an ad today! 
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Serving the food industry since 1985
Foodservice Distributor • Parishioners

1820 E. Valencia Dr. • Fullerton, CA
Smallwares Showroom 1800 N Main St. • Orange, CA

(714) 447-3663 • www.vieleandsons.com
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Gleason Law Offices
EUGENE A. GLEASON III*

Attorney at Law • Parish Member

LIVING TRUSTS • WILLS • PROBATE
BUSINESS LAW/INCORPORATION

(562) 943-5566
15651 E. Imperial Hwy., Suite 202a

Gene@lamiradalaw.com • www.lamiradalaw.com

 40 Yrs. Experience • St. Paul/LMU Grad

“Your home is your passion;
finding it is mine”

Call/Text 714-206-6321
www.kevinhall.c21.com

kevinhall@c21discovery.com

Parish Member & Beatitudes School Parent

Kevin Hall
DRE02023691


